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Superintendent’s Report

November 28th, 2022
I. Welcome

· I would like to officially welcome Mr. Aaron Erhardt to the Spencer County Board of Education.  
II. Administrator’s Meeting Agenda
· Agenda from October 25th  is attached  
· Next meeting scheduled for November 29th  
III. Program Director’s Meeting Agenda
· November meeting canceled 
· Next meeting scheduled for December 15th 
IV. Out of District Travel
· OVEC Board of Directors Meeting – November 16th 
· Deeper Learning Training (OVEC) – November 9th 
IV. Supper with the Supt.
· We held our first event on November 17th the high school.  I had hoped for around fifty people but we actually had about thirty show up. The conversations were focused and will be useful in helping us develop our strategic plan.  The next meeting is scheduled for December 8th.  Conversations that night will focus on facilities and student supports.
V. Financial Audit

· Auditors have completed their field work and everything has been submitted to KDE.  I am happy to report that it was a clean audit with only a couple recommendations for corrections.  The auditor will be at an upcoming meeting to share the results in greater detail.
VI. Calendar Committee
· The initial meeting of this committee will take place in December.   Board representation is required and I will be asking if there is a volunteer that would like to serve in this role.
VII. Recruit and Retain (R & R) Committee
· I will be reconvening this committee after the Christmas holidays so that I can make recommendations to the Board in the spring.
